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Programmed Works:


Week commencing  9/3/2020





• Hoarding to Bedeburn Road including decoration





•	Stripping of top soil to existing playing fields











•	Foundations




















Simonside Primary School Enabling Works








Dear Neighbours,


I just wanted to take this opportunity to give you an update as to how we are progressing on site and make you aware of upcoming activities for the next 


week. 





As of the 5th of March, we have closed access to the fields via Westgarth. This will only be closed temporarily, and we will endeavor to reopen this walkway as soon as possible. It is not a legal requirement for us to re-open this access but we realise how important this access is to some of the residents and will do all we can to re—open this ASAP.


We are removing the shrubbery and topsoil to the existing playing fields which will form part of the new schools’ sports pitches. The topsoil will be stored in storage piles for re- use and to avoid having to remove this offsite. Prior to removing the trees and shrubs we have employed an ecologist to survey the effected areas to make sure there is no negative impact on any wildlife or nesting animals. 





Works to install new services to the temporary plantroom, which allows us to demolish the Community Centre and open the main construction access will also be completed.





Looking ahead over the next few weeks you will start to see the demolition of the existing Community Centre. All machinery and the removal of the material from the Community Centre will be taken away via the exit next to the school on Bedeburn Road and construction traffic to the Westgarth entrance will be significantly reduced as we form the main construction access to the Bedeburn road. We apologies to those of you affected by construction Traffic to Westgarth Ave, we assure you we will minmise the traffic a soon as possible. We have been more than conscious that this access may be an inconvenience although we firmly believe the long term the benefits of a car park for our contractors so they don’t park in the residential streets will be much less disruptive.  





Also, we will be taking delivery of our permanent site cabins which will sit on the old basketball courts, these will have to be delivered through Westgarth and should be some of the last of the large deliveries required via Westgarth Ave.





If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch on the number below.





Regards





Michael Bell


Site Manager


Robertson Construction England


Mobile No. 07500 855 245
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